
 

 

 

April 26, 2008 

 

Office of the Governor 

1100 San Jacinto 

Austin, Texas  78701 

 

Attn:  Governor Rick Perry 

RE: EMERGENCY PLEA   

Dear Governor Perry: 

 In behalf of the citizens of the YFZ Ranch in Eldorado, Texas, we, in 

the most solemn possible terms, call your attention to this critical crisis.  We 

have sent prior notices to your office requesting an Emergency meeting with 

you, but have received no response. 

Sir, out of grave concern for the welfare of our innocent children, we 

plead with you to exercise your Executive Authority to block the separation 

of our 437 children from their Mothers, and stop this injustice and abuse of 

these children.   

The Texas Department of Family and Protective Services have 

demonstrated, in a most blatant way, their inability to properly care for, or 

even account for our children.    Many have been left in critical medical 

conditions, resulting in permanent mental damage through threats, 

intimidation, and ultimately separating them from their parents,  

disregarding their own Psychological expert advice to keep children 

with at least their mother.   



 

 

 

Child Protective Services (CPS) has continued to misrepresent the 

conditions and they continue to make false allegations about the finding of 

abuse against teenage girls.  Some CPS employees have used the most 

inhumane tactics and threats towards innocent Mothers and Children.  

Threatening the Mothers continually that their children belong to the State. 

and they will never have the ability to see or have contact with them again, 

while they undergo interrogation for many unfounded allegations. 

Sir, we need the leadership of this State to take an unbiased 

assessment, and not be driven by false reporting and unfounded 

allegations. which have resulted in some of the most horrific violations of 

human rights that have ever been allowed on American soil.  We are 

calling your attention to these atrocities that have been happening to the 

citizens of the YFZ Ranch under your Leadership, and we call upon you to 

hold the Department accountable for the misrepresentation that they have 

portrayed, not only to you, but to the Nation.  Let us not make the 

mistake of reacting with militant force on bad intelligence.  

Your IMMEDIATE RESPONSE is necessary. 

Sincerely, 

 

Willie Jessop 

willie@captivefldschildren.org 

Phone: (325) 650-3064 

Fax:  (325) 655-2700 

 


